From: Stephanie Subarayadu <sfilleduroi@229789906.mailchimpapp.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 30, 2025 8:23 PM
To: candenl5@hotmail.com <candenl5@hotmail.com>

Subject: Mauritius News



Psalm 37.4 Take delight in the LORD, and he will give you your heart's desires







he Youths Retreat @our plac

A time with the youth at our place
When young people gathered, new thoughts flourish, and faith grows. This was
exactly what we experienced during our time with the youth. We had moment of
worship, teaching, prayer, laughter and games. We praise the Lord for His work in the
hearts of our youths.

The visit of our brother Jeff Fogarty






We were blessed by the visit of our brother in Christ, Jeff Fogarty, who stayed with us
for two months. His presence was a source of spiritual upliftment and practical
support in many ways. Jeff faithfully preached at the church, sharing the Word of God.
His teachings focused on God's faithfulness, what the Gospel truly is, and how we
can become the Gospel in our daily lives. These messages strengthened our faith
and reminded us of the power of living out the Gospel.

Faith comes by hearing, and
hearing by the word of God
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Jeff invested time in the lives of our teens, encouraging them in their walk with Christ
and offering guidance during this crucial stage of their lives. He also helped us with a
significant project for our family. He bought and built a vegetable tower which will
serve as an important resource in our daily lives. Not only will this project support our
family's nutrition, but it may also help us in our mission budget, allowing us to
continue serving in the way God has called us.



It was a time of joy and gratitude as we witnessed the happy faces of children in
shelters receiving gifts lovingly sewn by a dedicated group of women throughout the
year.



We are also proud of our two teens, Elie and Samuel who have been working
diligently in their studies and achieving excellent results. We are especially thankful
for all the prayers that have been lifted for them to be at a Christian school. We praise
the Lord that Samuel has received a place there, and we continue to trust in His
provision for the rest of the journey. Additionally, we are so proud of our son, Elie for
choosing to put God first by dedicating a year to the CEM Christian mission internship
in Marseille before pursuing university. Please keep him in your prayers as he
prepares for this new chapter.

Would you like to help him during this year, please contact him on
elie.gamaliel26@gmail.com.



Prayer Request

1. Pray for our local church, as we work together in sharing the Gospel.

2. Pray for our village as we prepare to walk around to pray and share the Gospel.



3. For Elie to get a visa to be able to be in France for the internship.

Please do not share on social media as the identity of the kids should be preserved.

Be blessed in the name of Jesus

The Subarayadu family in Mauritius
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